
Kirklington and Sutton Howgrave Parish Council Meeting 

Wednesday 8th February 2023, at 20:00 

Kirklington Village Hall  
 

 Agenda: 

1.  Minutes of previous meeting read and agreed.  
 

2.  Matters arising from previous minutes 

 Defib training  

 Website  

 Dog bins  

 Village signs  

 Village street lighting  
 

3.  Finances  
 

4.  Recent planning applications from Hambleton Council  
 

5.  Any other business  

 Trees  

 Parish councillors  

 Pot holes  
 

 

Present: Huw Dyer (chair), Ruth Vincent (parish clerk), David Ball, Richard Wilson, Richard Potter, 
Dorothy Hunt, Lynne Greenwood (The Avenue),  Cllr Webster,  

Apologies : Peter Hogan, Jontje Kimberley 
 

Agenda  Details  Action  

1.  Minutes of last meeting read Agreed by Huw  

2.  Matters arising from previous minutes.  
 

A. The defibrillator training took place in 
November 2022. There was a good 
attendance.  

B. Ruth provided a recent quote for the 
design of a website and purchasing a 
domain. £1280 plus VAT. Suggestions 
were to approach Nigel Jones son-in-
law, and Richard Wilson was going to do 
some enquiries.  

C. Dog bins are now in situ. There are new 
ones at Stapley Lane, one down The 
Avenue, and one by St Michael’s Church. 
The Council will be emptying these.   

 
 
 
 
 
Ruth to approach Nigel.  
Richard Wilson to do 
enquiries. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



D. Village signs. Suggestions given for the 
new signs. The “estate” has offered to 
cover half the cost of the replacements. 
Current agreement was for quarry stone 
– these are £300 to £500 each and will 
be engraved. The current situation of 
the village signs will not allow sufficient 
space for the quarry stone. Peter was 
getting a confirmed cost. However there 
was concern regarding who would fit 
these and the cost of fitting. Ruth was 
also concerned regarding the cost, as at 
the moment the website took priority 
and it was looking like that would be 
expensive.  

E. Village street lighting outside number 16 
church view. It was also noted that a 
street light was not working outside the 
village hall. 

 
To confirm the cost of the 
website prior to continuing 
with plans for the signs.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cllr Webster will look into this. 
Ruth to report the faulty light 
outside the village hall.  

3.  Finances.  
Cheques completed whilst in the meeting for  
Kirklington Mower 
Ripon Farm Services 

 

4.  The Old Doctors applied for a change of use for a 
building. No concerns.   

 

5.  Trees on the green.  
There is a health and safety concern where a 
tree has a snapped branch that is hanging over 
the bench (by the telephone box).  
 
Ruth received a call from the power company 
regarding trees that are close to the power 
cables beside the football pitch. These will be 
getting cut back (by the power companies 
team). 
 
Questions were asked as to why the village had 
no Christmas tree this year. Would someone like 
to sponsor the Christmas tree.  

Ruth to contact the Estate.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parish Council to look at how 
we could do this next year. 
Query getting electricity to it. 

6.  Parish Councillors.  
Following the passing of Ken Raisbeck, Jontje 
Kimberley has taken the position – she will be 
representing Sutton Howgrave.  
Following the resignation of Peter Hogan – Huw 
Dyer became the Chairman, and Richard Potter 
was elected as a parish councillor and will also 
be representing Sutton Howgrave.  

 

7.  It was noted there are several severe potholes 
around the village.  

Ruth to contact Highways 
(area 2 Thirsk) 

 No further business 
Meeting closed 

 



Next meeting agreed Wednesday 19th April 2023 
at 20:00 in the village hall 

 
 
 

Minutes agreed by :  
 
 
 
 

 

 


